

February 6, 2013

Board of Trustees

President Kim Millick

Vice President Amy Kuhn

Treasurer Rebecca Carrier

Recording Secretary India Broyles

Allison Bishop Brad Gilbert Peter Goffin Pays Payson Mark Porada Anne Schutz Amy Winton

<u>Friends of the Falmouth</u>
<u>Memorial Library, Co-Presidents</u>
Betsy Tod
Chantal Walker

Town Council Liaison Faith Varney Nathan Poore, Town Mgr and Falmouth Town Council 271 Falmouth Road Falmouth, Maine 04105

RE: FY13 FML Capital Expenditures

Dear Nathan,

Please find an attached detailed report of the Falmouth Memorial Library's capital expenditures over the past ten years. The report will show a solid history of building maintenance and fiscal responsibility. This fiscal year, however, the library had several unforeseen expenses that have been extraordinary and major; those being a new roof and more recently a boiler that needed to be replaced.

The library is requesting a reimbursement from the town of 50% of those extraordinary capital expenses based on the 50% co-ownership of the Library property. You will see the calculation in the attachment to be \$35,533.82. The library will fund the remainder. We appreciate your consideration in this matter. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact either Andi or me.

Thank you,

Kim Millick

FML Board President